
Matt Howland
Dear Department of Ecology, 

Ryatt Construction strongly supports the comments submitted by Northwest Cascade, Inc. regarding
the Draft 2026 Sand and Gravel General Permit. We echo the technical and regulatory concerns
they have raised and join in their call for a more practical and balanced approach to this permit. 

In addition to the points outlined by Northwest Cascade, we believe it is critical that all permitting
decisions be weighed in light of Washington's growing need for affordable housing and essential
infrastructure. Proposed changes that substantially increase costs without providing environmental
benefits are counterproductive. The added layers of cost and regulation in this draft proposal will
directly impact construction budgets, slow project delivery, and ultimately drive up housing prices
— outcomes that run counter to public policy goals. 

From a practical field perspective, the construction industry has made significant progress in
minimizing environmental impact through technology and best practices. For example, the
widespread adoption of hydrovac excavation has greatly reduced the risk of damaging existing
utilities, improved safety, and enhanced environmental protection by reducing ground disturbance
and sediment runoff. This kind of innovation should be recognized and supported — not penalized
by new, unnecessary regulatory burdens. 

In our view, the draft permit, as written, imposes requirements that add cost without achieving
meaningful environmental improvement. These changes, while perhaps well-intended, are
misguided and counterproductive, and risk undermining both economic and sustainability goals. 

We urge Ecology to reconsider the proposed revisions in light of the real-world implications for
essential housing and infrastructure development, and to work collaboratively with industry partners
to ensure a balanced, effective, and science-based approach. 

Sincerely, 
Matt Howland 
Founder & Visionary 
Ryatt Construction LLC






